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Minutes from meeting held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club, on 

November 20, 2008 

Fellow Sportsmen & Sportswomen

*Attendance is needed from each club

for their input on club activities*



The meeting was called to order at 7:15 with the pledge to the flag.  There were 34 sportsmen including some college students in attendances with 11 clubs represented. A motion was made by Gerald Hamm and second by Willi Karlu to approve last month’s treasurer’s report and Walt Zeh made a motion to approve the SCCA minutes with Doug Handy seconding the motion. 


The Annual SCCA meeting is in April when elections take place.  Many of the clubs don’t even send a delegate to the monthly meetings.  Why elect someone as a delegate if they are not even going to come to the meeting to represent your organization.  We need to hear from you so we can get your club’s input on decisions, which affect all sportsmen & sportswomen in the county. When your club sends in their annual dues please include an updated SCCA application so we know who you elect as your club delegates.   


The new proposed SCCA by-laws were included in last month’s newsletter.  Some of the changes were reviewed at the November meeting.  Our target date for these new by-laws will be voted on at the Annual meeting in April 2009.  If there are any changes needed please contact Charlie Olsen, Bob Britton, Gordon Emerson or myself so the changes can be discussed and recommendations can be made within the next three months. 


Nationwide Sportsmen’s and Conservation Club Liability Insurance Program has requested information along with recent pictures of the SCCA building located on the Cobleskill Fair Grounds so they are able to provide us with an accurate quote. Colleen Jackson will be our agent if we choose this company.


The membership voted in favor of two separate Fresh & Salt water fishing license which the state must implement within the next two years or the Federal Government will have a salt water license which the state will lose control of the money raised from license sales.  

The number of deer, donated to the Schoharie Venison Program, is down this year.  As of 12/4 only 22 deer have been received. This is down from the 40 deer turned in last year.     


 SCCA Dues are due in January 2009.  Club Association dues are $30 annually.  Please fill out a new registration form and send with your dues.  Individual dues are $10 annually.  This helps to cover the cost of the envelopes, labels, postage, paper, and ink for the newsletters which are mailed out each month and also the cost of our domain address for the SCCA website.  

NRA –Eddie Eagle Program: Dave Wood received permission to promote the NRA – Eddie Eagle Program at the Gilboa Central School.  Liz Reinhart and Connie Standhart have volunteered to do the presentation. Liz is very active with the National Wild Turkey Federation and Connie is a school teacher working at Middleburgh Central School.  Connie has been promoting the program at Middleburgh for 2 – 3 years now.  I have ordered material which should arrive in 3 – 4 weeks.   

Guest Speaker:  Norm McBride, a NYS DEC representative out of the Stamford office gave a brief report on the fish surveys done within the county last year.  Norm stated that the size change on Bass for Schoharie Creek is a dead issue. No change to the current regulation.  Franklin Vly has no small mouth bass under 10” and his report on Fancher Pond’s growth rate is OK except there is a lack of any large size fish. He reported on Roseman Pond and the Manorkill stream. Trout numbers are way down compared to 10-12 years ago. The Schoharie Reservoir (above the Gilboa Dam) seems to be good Walleye fishing but he recommended that a stocking program of 23,000 be started in 2009 for a 5 year period.  This still needs approval. Maybe we can get some Walleye from SUNY Cobleskill Fish Hatchery.  Norm gave information on gillnetting Otsego Lake.  The charts show a very big increase (5X) in the number of Lake Trout and the number of large Lake Trout now compared to 40 years ago. The handout also included the results of gillnetting in Canadarago Lake comparing the 1983 catch through 2008 for 20 different fish species. 

Our second guest, was Jeff Piel from NYS DEC Schenectady office, gave a report on the Bovine Tuberculosis in a deer found at deer farm located in Columbia County.  A Fallow deer, about 13 years in age test positive for the disease.  Ag & Markets is responsible for tracing the background on these animals from this farm.  There are 5 Fallow deer along with 9 Red deer on this farm.  He stated that this disease can be transferred to cattle, sheep, goats as well as humans. A sample of 200 deer from the wild will be checked.  The samples will come from local meat cutters along with some road kills.  There is no vaccine for this disease.  He also mentioned that Rabies is still out there too.  He recommended wearing gloves when cutting up venison.  He reviewed the Reproduction survey being conducted in Region 4. This was a two year program which has been extended to a third year because of the low number of samples received last year. Jeff also reviewed the Antler restriction program being conducted in Region 3.  Most hunters are still in favor of the program and want to see it continue.  He reported that DEC is looking for a 2/3 in favor and no more than 20% against to increase           

New York Fish & Wildlife Management Board – Region 4 Meeting : Dave McLean, Michael Zeh, Dave Wood , Pete Innes, and Shayne Walters meet in Stamford on 11/08 as a planning board to reviewed what the Region 4 FWMB’s missions were. One of the most important ideas was to develop an education seminar for landowners, real estate companies and maybe even town tax assessors the need to open up private lands to sports men & women. We believe that license sales are declining because of poor access. We discussed the Real Property Tax Law 480 A which is used to ensure the continuing production of a merchantable forest crop by NYS which the land owner get a reduced tax assessment for a period of time. We looked at possibly contacting the county Farm Bureau, 4H or local Boy Scouts for projects. Another idea was to attend some of the local community clubs to get more involved with the local needs which benefit sports men & women as well. We also reviewed the budget cuts, which will affect our future FWMB meetings.  We decided that our next meeting would be a meeting where all members would pay for their own meal, saving our region about $400. We have already reduced the number of meetings per year from 6 to 5. We reviewed the proposed Habitat/Access resolution, which was submitted for review at the Fall FWMB meeting.


At the Region 4 meeting held 11/19 Pete Innes reviewed that Tuberculosis was identified on a deer farm located in Columbia County. DEC is looking for a sampling size of 200 deer to test to see if this has spread to the wild herd.  75 samples have been taken so far.  A news release was released two days before Archery Season opened.  Local sporting clubs were also notified.  This disease can transfer to human and also cattle.  Dec would like to destroy all the animals at the deer farm. The owner is reimbursed if DEC does do this.

Land & Forest reports that the Division of Youth Facilities is being shut down in Masonville.  This is the second camp closed within the last two years.  Last year one in Albany County was closed.


Pete also reported on a public hearing on river herring and American Chad fish in the Hudson River. 


Dave Wood reported on the bear take in Schoharie County – two shot with archery as of 11/19. 

Because of DEC Budget cut our next Region 4 FWMB will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on 2/25/09. Meals will be provided by Local Rod & Gun Clubs funding. Travel will be paid by DEC if budget permits. 
Seven properties in the Scotia area have been identified for a disease called Oak Wilt.  The oak trees (less than 100 trees) will be removed and the chipping of all trees cut along with a plowed trench to contain the small beetle.  No compensation to land owners!!!!
Ray Gawlas & Dave Wood made a motion to make it mandatory for all License buyers to purchase a Habitat /Access stamp.  This will take a Legislative Act by our Senate & Assembly.   

A resolution was passed on FWMB Term Limits which will be forwarded to the State FWMB.
NYS DEC News: There are rumors that DEC budget woes might force the closing of game farm. The Division Director for Fish, Wildlife and Marine Resources, Patricia Reixinger, has been directed by the Paterson administration to close the facility by year's end. The Richard E. Reynolds Game Farm, which is located in Ithaca, Tompkins County, has been in operation since 1927. At one time DEC operated as many as four farms. The last farm to close was the John White Game Farm, in 1999. With the closure of the Reynolds Farm, the DEC will no longer produce pheasants to provide upland bird hunting opportunities for the state's wing shooters. While there has been a veritable flurry of phone calls, letters and e-mails across the state, this was not a totally unexpected turn of events. Several DEC officials - including the commissioner, the director and others - suggested at the New York State Conservation Council's September convention in Utica that there were already budget problems and all programs were under review. What they did not say was that they would make decisions in a vacuum. Not every hunter in New York enjoys hunting whitetail deer, bears and other furbearers. There are hunters - like my ne’er-do-well friend Fred Neff of upstate Baldwinsville - who are into fins and feathers. Many times during the last week when I've had to call him about one problem or another, he has been out bird hunting. By mid-December, many of the state's hunters have hung up their upland bird guns and are deer hunting. Neff is not counted among them. According to the DEC, the state's approximately 60,000 pheasant hunters harvested 130,000 pheasants statewide during the 2006-2007 season. In Dutchess County, pheasant season is open from Oct. 1 to Dec. 31. The number of bird hunters falls off very quickly with the opening of deer season in mid-November. In most areas of the state, there are only small pockets of natural reproduction of wild birds. Without routine releases of the birds through the fall hunting season from the Reynolds Game Farm, the only birds available for hunting will be those purchased from commercial breeders and released by rod and gun clubs. For those willing to pay a bit more for their day afield, there are birds raised on private and the occasional commercial hunting preserve. All of the aforementioned commercial and private sources apparently are able to produce eggs and raise pheasants to various levels of maturity - up to and including 20-week-old birds - at a cost below what it costs the state. That's not a revelation. Using information gleaned from a Pheasant Propagation Program Overview published previous to this latest problem, the DEC did a good job of explaining the value of the pheasant rearing program. According to the report, the Reynolds farm was producing 27,000 adult birds, 15,000 10-15-week-old birds and 60,000 chicks. All of the birds were used to provide upland bird hunting opportunities, either through direct releases into the wild or by providing immature birds to cooperators who raised them to maturity and then released them into the wild.

Cost analysis:
The cost of running the Reynolds facility approaches $750,000 a year. That sounds like a lot of money. On the other hand, I don't know that it can be said that that cost is out of line with other wildlife management programs. Using economic assessments from that same report, should all of the 60,000 upland bird hunters take their sport to neighboring states New York's economy would take a $36,000,000 hit. There are a couple of underlying issues here. The money to run the program - that is, the operation of the Reynolds farm and the cost of distribution - comes from the Conservation Fund. The money in the fund comes from license sales and federal monies associated with excise taxes on sporting goods. The Conservation Fund is a trust of sorts, not a blind trust. The sporting community should be involved in decisions about how the monies are or are not spent.

That, of course, raises the issue of it becoming known to the sporting community - not through dialogue but through the leak of an internal memo. It would be far better if the DEC would bring the sporting community to the table to explain how and why these decisions are being made and what the alternatives are. Letting bad news leak only fires the troops up and makes them want to storm DEC headquarters with pitchforks and straw torches. There are better ways to handle things. Bill Conners of the Federation of Dutchess County Fish and Game Clubs writes on outdoors news, notes and issues every Thursday in Players. He can be reached via e-mail at conners@vh.net, or by calling the Players Hot Line at 845-437-4848. 

This information was provided by Bill Conners and was published in the Poughkeepsie Journal 12/11/08.
Schoharie County Snowmobile Clubs – District Director, Gerald Mitchell: gfmitch@hughes.net.com  Dear NYSSA Member. Memberships expired in August, Renew your club membership, then renew your snowmobile registration!! Your Snowmobile Registration Renewal will be arriving soon. You will need Proof of Club Membership to save $55 on your registration. Go to this link https://membership.nyssnowassoc.org/ and renew your club membership, obtain your proof of membership and then renew your snowmobile registration NOW! Renewing your registration now will allow more monies to be available in the trail fund and assure clubs receive the proper funding for the 2008-09 season.  Jim Jennings, Executive Director New York State Snowmobile Association - PO Box 612  Long Lake, NY 12847-0612 nyssaoffice@frontiernet.net . Snowmobiles may not be operated in any unsafe or reckless manner, or in any way that harasses other people or wildlife. 

It is UNLAWFUL to operate a snowmobile:

1.
at a speed greater than reasonable or prudent under the surrounding conditions, or at a speed greater than 55 mph 

2.
in any careless, reckless, or negligent manner

3.
while the operator is intoxicated

4.
without the required lights

5.
on the tracks of an operating railroad

6.
in any tree nursery or planting in a manner that damages growing stock

7.
on private property without the consent of the owner

8.
towing a sleigh or toboggan except with a rigid tow bar

9.
in any way that the operator fails to yield to an emergency vehicle approaching from any direction

10.
on a frozen body of water within one hundred feet of a skater, ice fisherman, ice fishing house, or other person not on a snowmobile except at the minimum speed required to maintain forward motion 

11.
in any way that fails to comply with a lawful order from a police officer. 

12.
within one hundred feet of a dwelling between 12 midnight and 6 AM at a speed greater than the minimum speed required to maintain forward motion.

Operation On Highways:

1.
Operation of snowmobiles on highways depends on the classification of the highway and the prevailing conditions.

2.
Snowmobiles MAY NOT be operated on the New York State Thruway, other interstate highways, or other limited access highways. The only exception to this law is during a snow emergency as declared by the Thruway authority or other agency having authority over the highway in question. 

3.
Snowmobiles MAY be operated on the shoulders and inside banks of highways, other than limited access highways, PROVIDED that the highways have been designated AND posted for snowmobile use by the governing authority (State of New York for state highways, county government for county highways, town government for town roads, etc.).
Snowmobiles may also be operated on designated highways for a distance not to exceed 500 yards to gain access to operational areas or trails adjacent to the highway. Again, an exception to this law may occur during a snow emergency as declared by the agency having authority over the highway in question. 

4.
Snowmobiles MAY be operated on the OUTSIDE banks of highways other than limited access highways. 

5.
Snowmobiles MAY be operated on highways, other than limited access highways, when necessary to cross a bridge or culvert. 

6.
Snowmobiles MAY be operated on county, town, city, or village highways which are customarily unplowed and unused by wheeled vehicles during the winter months. These roads must be designated as such by the governing authority. 

7.
Snowmobile operation on any highway MUST be in single file on the right hand side of the road, except to overtake and pass another snowmobile. 

8.
Snowmobiles MAY NOT pull a person on skis or in a sleigh, sled, or toboggan on or across any roadway. 

9.
Snowmobiles MAY make a direct crossing of any highway other than limited access highways at any time of day provided that:
a.) the crossing is made at approximately a ninety degree angle, and at a place where no obstruction prevents a quick and safe crossing
b.) the snowmobile is brought to a complete stop before crossing the highway
c.) the snowmobile operator yields the right of way to all oncoming highway traffic

10.
Check your New York State Snowmobiler's Guide for further details on where you can and can't ride. 

Summit Sno Riders: info@summitsnoriders.com  The meeting location is at the end of Bear Gulch Rd, Summit Conservation Club 109 Club Road  Summit, NY 12175, phone 518-287-1710 second Monday of each month @7:00PM. For more information contact Donna 287-1961. For work parties, be prepared with gloves, boots, chainsaw, and hand tools. Steve Fancher needs help improving the trail to I-88 and Mineral Springs.

 Middleburgh Ridge Runners:  Meetings are held at the Middleburgh Library on the 2nd Thursday of the month 7:00PM. For more information call 827-5702.  Club members are currently cleaning all trails.  

Cave Country Riders: Meetings are held @ the Bradt Residence 5426 St. Rte 145 Cobleskill, NY. Club members are currently cleaning all trails for the coming season. For more info call Terry Bradt @ 234-7331.

West Fulton Snowmobile Club: Meetings are held at the West Fulton Firehouse on the 1st Wednesday of the month @ 7:00PM For more information call President Aaron Hamm @ 827-6881or Vice President Todd Bartholomew @ 827-4793. 

Jeep Club: Meetings are 7:30pm on the second Friday of every month, summer meetings at the Club property, and winter meetings at Stella Motors in Cobleskill. POC is Matthew Henzler, e-mail address (thehenz33@yahoo.com) or Terry Keller - 234-3004.

Schoharie County Chapter of Trout Unlimited: TU meetings are held in the Wedgewood Inn at 7:00 PM located in Schoharie on the last Tuesday of the month. Dues are $35 for regular and $20 for Youth (under 18) or Seniors (62 or older). 

SUNY Cobleskill College:  The trip to Miami, Florida in November was very educational.  Out of seventeen teams, Cobleskill placed second in a National Conservation/Environmental Bowl.  While on their trip they visited the Everglades, Cycler Swamp where they saw over 100 different species of birds and 4 species of reptiles. One of the birds seen was a Yellow Rail which ranks as one of North America's most elusive and mysterious birds.  Dave Johns promise to do a power point presentation on the trip within the next couple of months. He thanked SCCA for the $600 donation.  The college students are still working very hard with the Cobleskill Town Board to get approval for holding an ice fishing derby in February 2009 on one of the bodies of water of which the town of Cobleskill controls.  They are looking for letters of support from the various sporting clubs within the county.

Conesville Rod & Gun Club: To become a member you must live in the town of Conesville. The club and DEC are currently doing habitat work in the state forest in the town of Gilboa. 

Whitetails Unlimited: Don’t forget about the Schoharie County Venison Donation Collation.  The Schoharie County Chapter of Whitetails Unlimited has once again donated a new Black Powder Rifle, which will be the prize of the drawing from a list of names that donate a whole deer to the program.  Blues in Gallupville and Marlow’s located in Howes Cave are once again cutting venison for the program. This meat stays within Schoharie County and is delivered to the local food pantries. Our website address is: www.schoharie-conservation.org/memberclubs/scwu.html.    

Long Path Hiking Club All members receive a newsletter and other Club information. For other dues-related questions, please contact Cherie Clapper at PO Box 200, West Fulton, NY.

Coby Fish & Game Club:  The club meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00 PM @ in the Community Room at the Cobleskill Community Library.  Joe Moore is still selling buttons to help pay for stocking the Cobleskill Reservoir holding pond. Fisherman and other interested folks are still encouraged to purchase the buttons for this and future stocking programs. Contact Joe Moore (518) 234-2891 to contribute. 

Summit Conservation Club: The club has scheduled an annual diner of Stuffed Pizza for November 15th.  On Jan 4th, Feb 1st, Mar 1st, and Apr 5th the club will have a Pancake breakfast from 8AM – 12:00 Noon.  On Jan 17th, Feb 14th, Mar 14th, and Apr 18th the club will have Stuffed Pizza from Noon – 7PM and on Jan 18th, Feb 15th, Mar 15th, and Apr 19th the club will have Stuffed pizza from Noon – 4PM. The club house is located at 109 Club Rd. Summit, NY 12175 – phone 287-1710 (located just off Bear Gulch Rd. by the lake). The club meetings will be held on the third Sunday of each moth @ 5 PM now through April 30th.

Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club:  There were 28 in attendance at last meeting. The club membership is continuing to grow.  In the last three months there were 20 new members voted in. The clubs Christmas party was held on December 13th.  Youth archery will again start up January 3rd and then every Saturday morning for the next three months. 9AM – 10AM is for 4 – 10 year old shooters and 10AM – 11AM is for 11 year old and older shooters.  The club is looking for volunteers to help out. POC will be Willi Karlu.  Black powder will have its first shoot on January 4 at 11:00 AM. The motion by Willie Karlu, second by Dave Wood to implement a by-law change was read for a third time. 3rd reading (Article 8 - Limit of two guest with a club member, when not a public event, not counting family members can used the club range at a time). A vote was taken and this by-law change was approved by the membership. Also there was a vote on raising the club’s annual dues which also passed.  Regular club dues are now $50 and Family Membership dues are $70 which must be paid by the May meeting.  All tickets for this year’s Dec. raffle were sold. A list of winners will be in next month’s newsletter. Thanks again to Bob Britton who ran the raffle.  Remember, lock the gate behind you, going in & coming out.  The computer keeps track.  Any damage done while on your watch, you can be blamed!!!!   

West Fulton Rod & Gun Club: The club held their annual dinner on 12/06.  There were several items auction off which were donated by different members.  Over $400 was raised from the items auctioned.  There three 50/50 drawings which also raised close to $200 for the club.  One of the ticket holders donated his winnings to the West Fulton Fire Auxiliaries. The big Buck contest was won by Gary Hamm $70 (Archery) and Lou Michaels $160 (Gun).  Kim Karsh reviewed the clubs past year‘s events.  In February the annual fish derby was held on Franklin Vly.  John Warner donated several prizes for the youths who caught the biggest fish every two hours. This event has been celebrated since 1993 which was held at Summit Lake. The club hosted their second year for the Partridge Nest 5K run/walk on June 21 and on October 11 the club held the Timothy Murphy 10 Walk & Run, thanks to Aaron Hamm, our VP and Marge Becker of the Middleburgh Telephone Company who did all the ground work necessary to get the event on board. This was the 15th year that the West Fulton Rod & Gun Club, in cooperation with the New York Power Authority, has sponsored the 10 K run & walk.  The club’s motto “Put Back More Then They Take” continues because of the strong membership and local businesses.  The club donates most of the money raised at these events to the local communities. 
 The SCCA meeting was adjourned at 10:04 PM.  SCCA website address is http://www.schoharie-conservation.org/ My e-mail address is mzeh4@nycap.rr.com Please send any information, which I will try to include in future SCCA newsletters.  I appreciate all the help I can get.  Mike   
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The December meeting for the SCCA (Schoharie County Conservation Association) will be held at the Middleburgh Rod & Gun Club on Thursday, December 18 beginning at 7:00 PM (one week early because of Christmas). There will be pizza & wings. A drawing will be held for the Black Powder Rifle donated by Whiteatails Unlimited to be awarded to one of the hunters who donated a deer to the Schoharie County Venison Donation Program.  
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